

COMMUNITY NOTICE: 59TH ELECTED COUNCIL UPDATES – JULY 21, 2025

For Immediate Release: August 7th, 2025



OHSWEKEN, ON – Six Nations of the Grand River 59th Elected Council (SNGREC) shares the following update with community from their July 21, 2025 meeting.

Executive Director of Planning, Performance, and Evaluation – Zach Miller

- SNGREC would like to congratulate
 Executive Director of Planning, Performance, and
 Evaluation, Zach Miller on receiving his PhD in
 Public Health.
- He was the first graduate in his cohort and also the first Indigenous person in Canada to graduate with this designation. Way to go Zach!

Iroquois Lodge - Roof Repairs

- Prior to the June 18th flood damages sustained by the Iroquois Lodge, Garland Canada had been accepting bids to complete roof repairs.
- During the July 21st meeting, SNGREC

accepted the tender and approved for GRRC Roofing to begin repairs.

Six Nations Parks and Recreation

 Six Nations Parks and Recreation is in the process of preparing for a replacement of the Six Nations Cultural and Memorial Centre lower roof, and roof repairs on the Community Hall and Dajoh.

Built Environment, Climate Adaptation, Lands and Membership Committee

 SNGREC has approved for Councillor Amos Key to join the Kawenni:io/Gaweni:yo Building Committee.

-30-

Media Contact Information:

Darrien Bomberry, Public Relations Coordinator P: (226) 387-0826 1695 Chiefswood Road, P.O. Box 5000, Ohsweken Ontario N0A 1M0